. New York Graduates' Society of McGill University 617 East 21st Street Brooklyn, N. Y. April 18, 1932 Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B. Principal and Vice-Chancellor McGill University Montreal, Quebec Dear Sir Arthur Currie: Upon receipt of your letter of April 16th I telephoned to Mr. E. J. MacIver, who is located in Newark, N. J., advising him that you had very considerately stated that due to the early hour of your arrival on Thursday next you would not anticipate having anyone meet you at the train. Although Mr. MacIver would have considered it a pleasure to be at Grand Central when you arrive, he has advised me that instead of doing so he will telephone you at the Waldorf Astoria between 9:30 A.M. and 10 A.M. in order to make definite arrangements towards meeting you prior to the dinner. We are busily engaged with details pertaining to this very interesting annual event and hope to have a good turnout to greet you. Very sincerely yours, SECRETARY NTB/m